MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, November 5, 2009

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Richard Barton (by written proxy), Henry Crawford, Ann–Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy).
Members Absent:
Glenda Armstrong, Albert Barrueco, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation

Brian Austin

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Catherine Foley-Geib
Court Support Services, Judicial Branch


Marilou Giovannucci
Court Operations, Judicial Branch


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the October 1, 2009 Meeting ( I )

The meeting was called to order at 2:46 p.m.  The Minutes of the October 1, 2009 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Presentation: Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention’s 2009 National Conference, October 26-29, 2009, Austin, Texas ( II )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff for the JJAC, attended this two-part conference along with three persons helping with compliance monitoring (the first two days of the conference) and eight police officers there to train three separate sections of Connecticut’s Effective Police Interactions with Youth patrol officer training (at the second two days of the conference on disproportionate minority contact).  Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt also attended representing the Department of Children and Families.  Ms. LaMotte discussed the compliance monitoring sessions at the conference and relayed the success of the police officer training.  Persons from eight states completed the two-day “Train the Trainer” institute and left with the Instructor Binder and a CD with all the training materials for Effective Police Interactions with Youth including the PowerPoint presentation and eight videos.  The states were Hawaii, Idaho, Maryland, Minnesota, Montana, Oklahoma, Oregon, and Texas.
A third OJJDP-sponsored event in Austin, which followed the conference, was the Federal Advisory Committee (FAC) meeting.  Representative DebraLee Hovey is Connecticut’s delegate to this group and was present in Austin.  Representative Hovey gave a short report on the FAC meeting and the changes happening since their last meeting in March.  Of concern is the fact that the President has not yet named an appointment for the head of OJJDP.

Presentation: Court Support Services Division DMC Planning ( III )

Ms. Catherine Foley-Geib from the Court Support Services Division (CSSD) and Ms. Marilou Giovannucci from Court Operations discussed a one-page handout summarizing the Judicial Branch’s proposal for funds in the amount of $250,000 to address DMC.  Basically, they would like a CSSD DMC Project Coordinator, monies to review their risk/need instruments, funds to conduct a study of mental health treatment referrals and program completion, and support for Judicial Branch data development and analysis.  Members asked questions about the proposal concerning additional details and the process for local input.

Action on the Judicial Branch’s DMC Application for Funds ( IV )

The Judicial Branch’s full DMC application will be submitted for action at the JJAC’s December meeting.
Update on the 5th Annual Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance to be held December 3 & 4, 2009 ( V )

Ms. LaMotte advised that the 5th Annual Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance would be held from 2 p.m. on Thursday, December 3 to 2 p.m. on Friday, December 4, 2009 at Water’s Edge Business Center in Westbrook.  The keynote speaker will be Joyce Saltman, a professor of Special Education at Southern Connecticut State University and an expert in the use of humor in education.  The December JJAC meeting will take place at the retreat at 6:30 p.m.  Members need to let Ms. LaMotte know if they will be attending.
Update on the 15th Annual Children, Youth and the Police Statewide Conference to be held November 24, 2009 ( VI )

Plans are going well for the annual police training conference to be held at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Cromwell.  Over 360 people have signed up to hear Professor Bernard James from Pepperdine University School of Law.  Members need to register for the conference online at www.cclce.org. 
Other Business ( VII )

The next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 3, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. at the Water’s Edge Business Center in Westbrook.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.[image: image1.png]
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